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Charity needs a new home
Hong Kong's tradition of charity goes back a long way.
Tung Wah Group of Hospitals began in the 1860s to care for the sick; today it has a network of health-care, educational and other facilities. The Po Leung Kuk was launched in the 1870s to protect women and children, and now runs orphanages, schools and various social services.
Other charities have shorter but similarly interesting histories - such as Christian Action. Launched as Christian Aid for Refugees in 1985, the group originally aimed to help Vietnamese boat people. Since then it has broadened its reach while still focusing on "serving the unserved," notably groups who tend to be marginalized or forgotten.
These include children growing up in poverty, refugees from around the world, new arrivals from the mainland, migrant workers, ethnic minorities and former prisoners.

The group also works in Qinghai province in the mainland.
A core principle of the charity is not only to care for the disadvantaged but to give them the encouragement and skills they need to live productive and hopeful lives in supportive families and communities. Much of the work is about training, education and integration.
Christian Action has some 550 staff and 20 service and training centers, including an office at Chungking Mansions in Tsim Sha Tsui. Its headquarters has long been the New Horizons Building, originally a military block near Kai Tak. Unfortunately, the premises may need to make way for subsidized housing. Hopefully, the group will find a suitable replacement.
